CPH-45 Sales Provide Marketing Advantage
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Preconditioning calves for the CPH-45 program offers advantages to producers year after year. The economic benefits have been well documented.


Net added returns have averaged $48.82 per head since 1993, and there has never been a negative return. Net returns seem to be trending higher, with this past year at an all-time high of $89.90 per head.


The CPH (certified preconditioned for health) program requires certain health standard for calves sold through the program. Health records assure the proper vaccination of the animals and build confidence among potential buyers. Calves are tagged for identification and grouped by grade and breed in order to create large lots of healthy, uniform calves. Local sales may have additional requirements.

Statewide health requirements included:

· Calves must be owned by seller at least 60 days.
· Weaned a minimum of 45 days.
· Eating from a bunk.
· Drinking from a trough.
· Dehorned and healed.
· Castrated and healed.
· Treated for grubs and lice according to seasonal recommendations.
· Dewormed no more than 60 days prior to the sale with an endectocide. (Consult your county agent for clarification).
· Vaccinated for Clostridia (7-way) subcutaneously in the neck.
· Vaccinated and boostered for IBR, BVD, PI3 and BRSV
· Mineral requirements must be followed. (Consult CPH 45 form for specifications.)
 (Agents: Add any local requirements here.)


Currently, there are 29 sales scheduled this year with at least one sale scheduled in every month except May, September and October.  So regardless of your calving season, there is a good chance of a CPH-45 sale near you.  In addition, 13 of these sales will be Process Verified Program (PVP) sales which will offer source and age verified cattle from PVP certified producers only. Meetings are being held across the state to allow producers to become PVP certified.

The statewide CPH-45 committee meeting has made the following changes for the 2006-07 sale season. 

· Premise Identification Numbers will be required on all CPH-45 health certificates. 

· An additional 50-cent fee will be added to the tag cost to continue the national advertising campaign.  This advertising was previously funded through grant proceeds that are no longer available.


All other health and management requirements will remain the same as last year.  For more information about specific CPH-45 sales in your area log on to www.cph45.com.  This website is maintained by Kentucky Cattlemen’s Association and has the latest details on sales across the state.


For more information on CPH-45 sales and livestock marketing, contact the (Your County) Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability, or national origin.
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